

JANUARY - JUNE 2017

The first half of 2017 has been solely devoted searching for project financing opportunities; the partners developed and submitted project applications to the Norwegian Ministry of Health and Care services and the Kolarctic CBC programme. However, the larger project financing programmes prioritize collaboration these other than social protection of children and youth; no project financing was granted in this round of applications.

On March 20-21, 2017, the representative for the CYAR Secretariat participated at the meeting of the BEAC Joint Working Group on Health and related Social issues (JWGHS) in Oulu (Finland). At the meeting a short report on the status in the CYAR programme was presented to members from Sweden, Finland, Norway, Arkhangelsk and Murmansk regions, the republic of Komi and Karelia, as well as changes and developments in child welfare in the countries of the Barents region.

The Steering committee met for the first time since 2015

The University of Oulu hosted the meeting on June 8th in Oulu (Finland). The partners exchanged the news from their regions and discussed the current situation with the Barents collaboration on children and youth at risk. The agenda and the meeting minutes will be shortly published on the <u>CYAR website</u>. There you will also find the presentations and regional reports from the CYAR partners.

ЯНВАРЬ - ИЮНЬ 2017

Первая половина 2017 года была посвящена исключительно поиску возможностей финансирования проектов; партнеры разработали и представили проектные заявки в Министерство здравоохранения Норвегии и программу ППС Коларктик 2014-2020. Однако крупные программы финансирования проектов уделяют внимание другим направлениям сотрудничества, отличным от социальной защиты детей и молодежи. В этом раунде заявок проекты в рамках программы ДМГР не получили финансирования.

20-21 марта 2017 года представитель Секретариата ДМГР принял участие в заседании Объединенной Рабочей Группы по вопросам здравоохранения и связанных с ним социальным вопросам (ОРГЗС) Совета БЕАР в г.Оулу (Финляндия). На встрече членам ОРГЗС был представлен краткий отчет о статусе программы ДМГР, а также изменения и направления развития в области социальной защиты детей в странах Баренцева региона.

Руководящий комитет впервые встретился с 2015 года

Встреча состоялась 8 июня в г. Оулу (Финляндия). Партнеры обменялись новостями из своих регионов и обсудили текущую ситуацию с Баренцевым сотрудничеством по вопросам детей и молодежи групп риска. Повестка дня и протокол встречи опубликованы на <u>веб-сайте</u> программы <u>ДМГР</u>. Там вы также найдете презентации и региональные отчеты от партнеров ДМГР.

